



To: Nurse managers, administrative directors, community directors and

nursing professionals

From: Jacqueline Gordon, Regional Director, Nursing Practice

cc: Margaret Melanson, VP Quality and Patient-Centred Care

Jean Daigle, VP Community

Eileen MacGibbon, VP Clinical Services (Emergency Medicine, Surgery, Critical

Care, NB Heart Centre, Trauma, and Organ and Tissue)

Christa Wheeler-Thorne, Executive Director, The Moncton Hospital Brenda Kinney, Executive Director Saint John Regional Hospital Nicole Tupper, Executive Director, Dr. Everett Chalmers Hospital Marilyn Underhill, Executive Director, Miramichi Regional Hospital

Date: Oct. 14, 2021

Re: <u>Vaccination Status Added to Horizon Nursing Admission Forms</u>

Please be advised that COVID-19 vaccination status questions have been added to all Horizon Nursing Admission forms (paper / electronic) as a recommendation by the Infectious Disease Infection Prevention Control (ID-IPC) COVID-19 Committee.

As a result, this update has been implemented to the:

- Inpatient Nursing Admission Assessment and Patient Centered Care Plan Medical Surgical form HHN-0856 (08/21)
- Allscripts electronic records in in the Saint John area
- Meditech systems in Moncton, Fredericton, Upper River Valley, and Miramichi areas

Kindly review and update the paper admission forms on your nursing units to the latest version which includes the COVID-19 vaccination status questions.











